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What We Heard Report 

City of Salisbury 

The City of Salisbury undertook a similar community consultation approach to that 

conducted by the City of Playford. The consultation was undertaken for both, Greater 

Edinburgh Parks and Adams Creek catchment SMPs.  The consultation was 

conducted over a five-week period from the 17 August to 26 September 2024. 

The main elements of the consultation were: 

• ‘Have your say’ on the City of Salisbury website. 

• Advertisement placed in The Advertiser on 5 September 2024. 

• Individual letters and information pack sent to property owners and residents that 
are identified as at risk of being flood affected in a 100-year flood event. 

Drop-in session at Council’s Community Hub 3 September and 26 September 2024. 

A ‘Have your say’ website  

The ‘Have your say’ page on the Council’s web site consisted of: 

• An information package about the stormwater management plans. 

• An on-line survey form to seek residents’ feedback on specific areas of the 
stormwater management plan and general feedback. 

• Links to two stormwater management plans. 

The material provided on the ‘Have your say’ site was similar to that utilised by the 
City of Playford during their consultation. 

The site was active from 17 August to 26 September 2024. 
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Letter to residents 

A targeted approach was taken to reach out to property owners and residents 

potentially affected from flooding identified in the flood maps. 

Individual letters were sent to owners and residents of properties where dwellings 

have been identified to be inundated in 1% Annual Exceedance Probability (100 

year) flood event.  The properties were determined from the updated flood maps 

created in 2023.  The letters advise the residents of the potential flood risk and 

included an information pack.  To facilitate a more informed engagement, the letter 

and information pack was provided to the residents two weeks prior to the 

commencement of the general community consultation.   A total of 44 letters were 

sent to residents  and they were all located in the Adams Creek Catchment. 

Advertisement 

An advertisement placed in the Advertiser on 5 September 2024. 

Drop-in sessions for the community to consult directly with staff 

A drop-in session was held on 3 September 2024. The session was provided to allow 

residents to view the reports and ask questions to Council staff in person.  The 

session was held at the Council’s office. 

 

 

  



 
  

Outcome of Consultation 
 

The level of community response from the consultation was low. The ‘Have your say’ 
stormwater webpage had a total of 14 views.  The total number of views for the ‘Have 
your say’ main landing page was 61. There were no completed survey forms 
received. 

One resident from the Adams Creek Catchment attended the drop-in session.  This 
resident received a letter about the potential flood impact on their dwelling in a 100 yr 
flood event.  The resident had a particular interested as flooding was an educational 
research topic for their children.   

During the session there were discussions about actions Council were undertaking to 
mitigate flooding, as well as measures the resident could take to protect their 
property. 

 

 

 



 

 






















